
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

COVID 19 NOTICE OF CONTINUATION OF  
FUEL REQUIREMENTS SUSPENSION 

 
 

On March 27, 2020, the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issued a May 1, 2020 Fuel Wavier 
Concerning Summer Gasoline waiving certain federal fuel requirements.  
 
On April 14, 2020, the Iowa Department of Agriculture and Land Stewardship (Department) 
issued a Notice of Suspension of Fuel Requirements, effective May 1, 2020 through May 20, 2020, in 
recognition of the extraordinary circumstances facing the state of Iowa from COVID-19.  
 
Consistent with Governor Reynold’s public health proclamations and action by EPA, the 
Department is attempting to provide further regulatory relief and mitigate the economic effects 
of business closings, supply chain disruptions, and social distancing standards necessary to 
protect the public’s health.  
 
To that end, the Department, hereby, continues the suspension of the ASTM Class [D-4] 
requirements and extends the ASTM Class [E-5] requirements for gasoline in the state of Iowa 
through May 31, 2020.   
 
 
 
______________________________ 
Mike Naig, Secretary  
Iowa Department of Agriculture 
and Land Stewardship 
 
Dated: May 11, 2020 


